Public Scrutiny Needed for Bob Marshall Wilderness Complex Outfitter Permits:

The Bob Marshall Wilderness Complex demands meticulous stewardship to safeguard its wild character. While outfitting and guiding services can introduce visitors to its wonders, their impact must be meticulously evaluated and minimized.

Unfortunately, the current Bob Marshall Wilderness Complex Outfitter and Guide Permit Reauthorization process lacks transparency and site-specific details, despite requesting such feedback from the public. To ensure thorough evaluation and informed public input, the Forest Service must take the following actions:

1. Publish Detailed Information:

Usage Data: Publicly disclose permitted service days compared to actual use for each permit, showcasing potential discrepancies.

Performance Review: Make available annual inspections, performance evaluations, and public complaints for each campsite and operator, fostering accountability.

NEPA Documentation: Share all relevant NEPA documents and decisions concerning outfitting service levels and allocation within the Complex.

Character Narrative: Provide the Bob Marshall Wilderness Complex Character Narrative to clearly define its protected values.

Needs Assessment: Publish the 2017 needs assessment and the extent of the necessary documentation, outlining current challenges and potential solutions.

Campsite Management Plans: Make accessible Campsite Management Plans for each outfitter camp, ensuring responsible use of designated areas.

2. Extend Public Comment Period:

Grant the public 45 additional days for comprehensive review and comment after publishing the aforementioned information on the Forest Service website. This expanded timeframe allows for informed and engaged participation in the decision-making process.

3. Reassess Environmental Review:

Abandoning the Categorical Exclusion (CE) approach is crucial. The extensive impact of outfitting on this wilderness necessitates a more rigorous Environmental Assessment or Environmental Impact Statement. Public input should be an integral part of this process to ensure the Complex's future remains vibrant and wild.

By implementing these changes, the Forest Service can demonstrate transparency, gather valuable public input, and ultimately make informed decisions regarding the future of outfitting within the Bob Marshall Wilderness Complex.
